    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    March 9, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, John Schweigert, Chris Basler, and Brandon Shortt. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk and Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the February Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman John Schweigert, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 03/03/2021.
Mayor Paul Monia moved to the Agenda. There has been no contact with Cochran Engineering regarding the infrastructure upgrade, but that is expected at this time. The Mayor stated that it seems like the sludge at the Wastewater Treatment was just land applied, but it is time to do it again. This will take place after the predicted rain.

Alderman Shortt is still reaching out to contractors to find someone to repair and maintain the railings at the Treatment Plant. He reached out to a Company previously used by the City, but they were not interested in the project. The Council gave a list of suggestions, including Best Welding in Perryville. Alderman Shortt will continue the search. 

The Zoellner construction project on Clement Road is moving forward. Some concrete work has been finished. The 2021 Adopting Ordinance #207 was read and approved for the Code Book update.

Clerk’s notes: The Park will begin opening on Saturday, March 13. Several reservations have already been made in the coming months. A report of the 2020 Real Estate and Personal Property Tax collected was given to the Council. The 1.7% due to the Ste. Genevieve County Assessor’s office will be made. Clerk Randoll reported that $4,172.85 has been paid to Vern Bauman Contracting for snow removal for 2021. By comparison, $1,658.05 was paid in 2020 and $7,348.76 was paid in 2019. The Annual Water Usage Report was submitted to Missouri DNR March 3, 2021.
A citizen approached Alderman Schweigert inquiring as to whether burning in City Limits could be limited to one day per week. The Council discussed but agreed that there is no way to enforce this action, especially with no zoning in place.

Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to go to closed session for personnel reasons at 7:40 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye. Alderman Shortt made a motion to return to open session at 8:00 pm seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Rozier, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Shortt, aye.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
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